
 
 

STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED 

 
Car-share Vehicle Parking Area – Dovercourt Road – 
Non-Delegated 
 
Date: May 13, 2015 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Director, Transportation Services, Toronto and East York District 

Wards: Davenport, Ward 18 

Reference 
Number: Ts2015081te.top.doc 

 
SUMMARY 
 
Transportation Services is seeking City Council approval to remove a car-share vehicle 
parking area (CVPA) on Dovercourt Road.  Transportation Services staff will be 
undertaking consultations with the various stakeholders and will continue with efforts to 
find a suitable replacement location for this car-share vehicle parking area in the area. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Transportation Services recommends that: 
 

1. City Council rescind the car-share parking area for up to three car-share parking 
spaces for Car2Go vehicles on the west side of Dovercourt Road, between a point 
30.5 metres south of Hallam Street and a point 11.0 metres further south. 

 
Financial Impact 
The revenue generated from the permits to the City will be lost upon the removal of this 
location [$2,760.02 plus HST/year].  Funds to undertake the removal the signs in the 
estimated amount of $200.00 is available within the Transportation Services 2015 
Operating Budget. 
 
DECISION HISTORY 
At its meeting of May 6, 7 and 8, 2014, City Council adopted Item No. TE31.55, 
approving the installation of a car-share vehicle parking area on the west side of 
Dovercourt Road, south of Hallam Street. 
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ISSUE BACKGROUND 
Transportation Services has investigated a request from Councillor Ana Bailão to remove 
or relocate the car-share vehicle parking area on Dovercourt Road, due to concerns raised 
by area residents and businesses over the impact that this area had on the available supply 
of on-street parking. 
 
COMMENTS 
Transportation Services reviewed the existing car-share vehicle parking area on the west 
side of Dovercourt Road, south of Hallam Street.  This space was installed in 2014 for 
Car2Go.  TTC service on this section of Dovercourt Road is provided by the 161 Rogers 
Road bus.  A review of the surrounding area did not disclose any suitable locations for 
the relocation of this space at this time.  Therefore, Transportation Services has no 
objections to the removal of this space as an interim measure with the understanding that 
consultations continue to find suitable alternate car-share vehicle parking area locations.  
The permit fees that were paid for this installation will be refunded to the applicant. 
 
The removal of this location is supported by Councillor Ana Bailão and the Councillor 
has been advised of the recommendation of this report. 
 
CONTACT 
Ann S. Khan, P.Eng. 
Manager, Traffic Operations 
Transportation Services, 
Toronto and East York District 
Telephone: 416-397-5021 
Fax: 416-392-1920 
e-mail: akhan5@toronto.ca 
 
SIGNATURE 
 
 
 
 
 
Kyp Perikleous, 
Director, Transportation Services 
Toronto and East York District 
 
LIST OF ATTACHMENTS 
(1) Drawing No. 421G-1762, dated May 2015 
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